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May 28, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance that adopts an update to the King County Consortium Housing and Community Development Plan (Consolidated Plan) and will enable the King County Consortium to continue receiving grant funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) to fund affordable housing, ending homelessness efforts, and community and economic development. The Consolidated Plan guides the use of federal grant funds for the time period of 2015-2019.
The Consolidated Plan presents a unified approach to addressing the affordable housing and community development needs of communities in King County. King County Department of Community and Human Services’ (DCHS) Housing and Community Development (HCD) staff prepared the Consolidated Plan on behalf of the King County Consortium. The Consortium is a partnership between King County and most suburban cities and towns in the County that jointly receive federal Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnership (HOME), and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) funds. Entitlement jurisdictions receiving CDBG, HOME and ESG funds are required by HUD to submit an adopted consolidated plan to guide the use of federal funds. The King County Consortium does not include the City of Seattle for these specific funds. 
The Consolidated Plan will guide the investment of an annual appropriation by the King County Council of approximately $7.5 million per year in federal housing and community development funds, and an additional $30 million per year in other related federal, state, and local funds to address affordable housing, homelessness, and community development needs throughout the King County Consortium. 
These HUD-funded housing and community development programs require the King County Consortium to set its own goals, objectives, and strategies. The three overarching goals of the Consolidated Plan are identified as follows:
Goal 1: Ensure Decent, Affordable Housing

Goal 2: End Homelessness
Goal 3: Establish and Maintain a Suitable Living Environment and Economic Opportunities for Low and Moderate-Income Persons

The Consolidated Plan guides affordable housing and community development activities in DCHS in a manner that furthers the goals of the King County Fair and Just Ordinance and the Health and Human Services Transformation Initiative. The Consolidated Plan aligns with the King County Strategic Plan, supporting both the Health and Human Potential and the Economic Growth and Built Environment priority goal areas of the County’s Strategic Plan. The strategies of the Consolidated Plan foster equitable opportunities for all individuals to realize their full potential, and a built environment that allows communities in King County to flourish.

A significant public and stakeholder process was conducted by DCHS as part of the development of the Consolidated Plan. The process included a series of stakeholder roundtables, as well as a number of public community forums held in South, East, and North King County. Individuals, organizations, businesses, and partner jurisdictions participated in the development of the priorities and goals of the Consolidated Plan. Additional information on the public and stakeholder process in detailed in the Plan.
The Plan was developed in two phases. Phase one incorporated the public and stakeholder meetings, the gathering of information, and the work to support the Joint Recommendations Committee during the review process. It is estimated that the process of completing phase one required 442 staff hours, costing $56,831. The second phase was the completion of the Consolidated Plan production, which took 138 staff hours at a cost of $8,360, including printing costs. 

Upon approval by the King County Council, the Consolidated Plan will be posted online and will be available at all King County libraries.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help serve King County’s low and moderate-income residents through affordable housing creation, housing strategies to help homeless households and those at risk of homelessness, and foster community and economic development.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, King County Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
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